
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 

 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – June 13, 2019 
4:30 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, Julie Moore 

and Sally Cohen (via Skype). 

Moved by:  S. Cohen      Seconded by: J. Moore   

         Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of May 20, 2019 

 
POTLUCK-APRIL 27, 2019 
 
Mexican May Potluck had a total of 14 people in attendance.  $34.10 in donations were collected. 
 

HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE-JUNE 8, 2019 
 
Our fifth annual Hilton Family Yard Sale took place on June 8, 2019. It was a huge success with 20 
garage sales listed on the map and 79 maps being sold that day. We received $151.35 in yard sale 
map revenue.  Everyone that we spoke to were very happy to have participated. 
 
 
ARTS AT THE DOCK CANTEEN 
 
Dave and Sally will be able to work the canteen this year.  Sally mentioned that Jim and Lorraine 
Trainor would like to volunteer and Sally will contact Elaine and Tom Carlson.  Julie and Paula will 
work the canteen at the hall again.  The hall canteen will change this year.  We will be serving soup 
and sandwiches (Egg salad and Turkey deli meat), water, coffee or tea. The soup will be a Goulash 
soup.  We will also be offering baking (squares) and ice cream cups and beverages.  The BBQ pit will 
be serving sausages, hot dogs, veggie dogs, pop and water. 
 
CAR SHOW CANTEEN 
 
Sally will see if Elaine and Tom Carlson can help in the BBQ pit.  We also have John Davison and a 
friend coming in for a couple of hours to cook.  Sally and Julie will also contact Jim and Lorraine to 
see if they are willing to help.  Heather Broadhagen will be handling cash.  Sally’s niece Rebecca will 
be operating the frozen yogurt machine and will see if she can find two more friends to help.  Tickets 
will be issued to those who want to purchase the frozen yogurt, so that the young people don’t have 
to worry about handling cash.  Jeanette Wessell will be helping with the serving that day.  The frozen 
yogurt tent will be positioned away from the BBQ Pit.   
 



HALL FREEZER UPDATE 
 
Recreation has purchased a new energy efficient upright freezer for the hall.  It has been installed.  
Julie and Paula will move any frozen items from the freezers in the workshop to the hall.  We are 
looking at disposing of both freezers.  One is not working at all and the other one is old and not 
energy efficient. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 4:00 p.m. on Monday, July 
8, 2019. 
 
Moved by: J. Moore       Seconded by: S. Cohen 
         Carried 


